

SOUTHERN CALIFORNIA CHESS LEAGUE

President ALLAN TROY



4546 Narrot Avenue Torrance, California

29 August 1967

TO: Hall of Fame Members

Dear Chess Friends:

We, TROY - BARRETT - RADER, have constituted ourselves a committee to establish a self-sustaining Chess Promotional Fund.

After adopting a program of events and promulgating certain rules and regulations designed to ensure its continuation and stability, we propose to offer it to the League to supervise and operate. We are assured of being able to operate 1968 program starting with \$1,000.00 budget, and we have tentativally formed such plans and rules.

You, having been selected to the Hall of Fame in recognition of your devotion to Chess and its growth in Southern California, are requested to meet with us and other officers of the League to give us your advise in the final form of this program. This program was presented in Terra Chess June 20, 1967 in the article entitled "Bold New Concept." It was enlarged on in a succeeding issue.

Would Thursday night, September 7, 1967, 8 o'clock p.m. at Atlas Chess Club, be acceptable?

Allan S. Troy President

AST:ps